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Tel: 028 8224 4140
      Tel: 028 8224 3551

Fax: 028 8225 1786

Fax: 028 8225 1815
Dear Parents/Guardians,





                  8th January 2021

From Monday 4th January – Friday 12th February 2021 we move to online learning for another period of lockdown, due to the Covid pandemic. Although this is out of our control, we are so disappointed not to be able to welcome back our children for this new term. The Board of Governors & staff of Holy Family want to reassure you that supporting your child’s education, health & wellbeing is our absolute priority during this difficult time. 

Please note the following arrangements:

· All children will be issued with a 2-week home work pack. This pack will be used alongside online learning and support from the class teacher.

· Each pack will include a daily/weekly learning timetable as a guide.             N.B. We totally understand some parents are still working and their child may not get the work completed within the daily timetable. DO NOT WORRY if work is not completed/is completed over several days or within the weekly period. We are working in partnership with you so just do your best!!!
· Class teachers will be available to support your child via seesaw/google classroom from 9.00am-4.00pm Monday-Friday. Please contact teachers if your child is having any difficulties or you need any support or clarification. Class teachers will respond to all messages as soon as possible, but please be patient as they will be experiencing high numbers of notifications each day.
· Answers for Literacy/Numeracy activities will be provided for parents Yr’s 4 – 7 (envelopes included in your child’s pack or uploaded to seesaw/google classroom).                                                                                                                N.B. We ask parents to please correct your child’s work each day/within the weekly period. There is no need to post your child’s corrected work for teachers online. 
· Teachers will check children’s work and monitor progress when the packs are returned at the end of the 2-week period.                                                  N.B. The first date for the return of your child’s learning pack is Thursday, 21st January between 1.00pm and 3.00pm.
· Teachers will use a range of online resources to support your child’s learning. Please ensure you keep at hand the codes required e.g. Accelerated Reader/Seesaw/Google Classroom/Study Ladder/Mathletics. If you have any connectivity problems, please contact the class teacher or school for support.
· Your child will be given a reading book/books in their pack. The teacher will direct your child to additional reading resources/audio books where appropriate. Parents are encouraged to read to/read with their child as much as possible during lockdown.                                                                      N.B. Reading books are limited and precious resources. Please take care of reading books and return them in your child’s pack at the end of the 2-week period. It is essential all reading books are returned before another learning pack is issued.
· Class teachers will communicate regularly with you and your child. These communications are to support & encourage learning and we aim to work in partnership with you in the upcoming weeks to ensure your child is coping and progressing well.
Finally, we appreciate your co-operation, patience and understanding during these extraordinary times and please be assured of our continued support. We hope you and your family keep safe and well in the upcoming weeks.
Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Maura Dolan





Dr. John Maginness
Mrs. M. Dolan






Dr. John Maginness
Principal







Chair, Board of Governors
